
Fourth Quarter 2012 October-November-December 

President’s Message 
by PNNA President Danny Bisgaard 

Summer finally arrived in the Pacific Northwest on 
July 4th. Hopefully some of you got to attend the A.N.A. 
Summer Seminar in Colorado Springs. I talked to some 
P.N.N.A. members who attended and they said they had a 
great time. Other P.N.N.A. members attended the A.N.A. 
show in Philadelphia and reported light participation. 

A big thank you goes to James Reinders and family 
for hosting the P.N.N.A. July 28th Board meeting. Al-
though in the Portland area, we did have a quorum and 
discussed some important future events. Please read your 
minutes to find out what is going on. 

P.N.N.A. Board members have been busy during the 
summer: 

We visited the Olympia Coin Club on June 7th and 
presented a check and certificate for their participation in 
the A.N.A. National Coin Week. Thank you Scott for 
providing the check. 

We visited other P.N.N.A. coin clubs in Oregon 
(Salem, Albany/Polk County and Willamette Coin 
Clubs). Thanks go to Ed and John for traveling to the 
clubs as well as Rick who visited the Willamette Coin 
Club in July soliciting volunteer participation for the 
P.N.N.A. booth at the Puyallup Fair. 

Once again, thanks to Rick Schulz, volunteers and 
P.N.N.A. Board members that organized and staffed the 
booth. 

We awarded plaques for the Tukwila convention 
exhibit winners to Gerald Williams of the Albany Club 
and James Reinders of the Willamette Coin Club.  Thanks 
go to Dan for the production of the plaques. 

Thank you Ed for visiting the Vancouver B.C. club 
meeting and Seattle Numismatic Society meeting in Sep-
tember. 

End of September brings the Willamette Coin Club/
P.N.N.A. co-sponsored convention to the Doubletree in 
Portland on September 29-30. Please consider visiting, 
exhibiting and if possible, volunteering in some way. A 

big thank you goes to the show committee and volunteers 
that make this convention a success every year. 

At the Tukwila convention, more volunteers are 
needed in 2013. Additional information will be provided 
on the needs and I hope members of the Board and 
P.N.N.A. will step up to relieve some of the workload on 
the Convention Committee. 

Ed Fisher is chairing the sub-committee on the redes-
ign of the P.N.N.A. logo as well as coordinating the 75th 
anniversary festivities scheduled for 2015. Got ideas or 
want to be part of the committee – contact Ed Fischer 
(edoregon@comcast.net). 

Projected Board Meetings Dates and Locations: 

September 29, 2012 Portland annual convention, 
Doubletree Hotel at Lloyd Center. 

January 19, 2013 Boeing show, Kent Commons. 

April 13, 2013 Tukwila annual convention, Tukwila 
Community Center. 

The Board serves at your pleasure – please contact 
any one of us with your suggestions. We want to grow 
this organization and we want to better educate our mem-
bers on the subject of numismatics. Please read the article 
on the first annual Literary Award – we want to see what 
the P.N.N.A. clubs are doing in communicating club in-
formation to their members. 

Have a great “numismatic” fall/winter – consider 
attending the ANA Fall National Money Show in Dallas, 
October 18-20. Hope to see some of you in Portland. 

PNNA Dues / Newsletter Access 
PNNA membership dues are payable annually at the 

beginning of the year. It’s not too early to send your 2013 
dues to treasurer Scott Loos. Reminder notices will be 
sent for those who haven’t paid by December. 

PayPal payments should be sent to sales@pnna.org, 
and there are payment buttons available on the PNNA 
website (click on “Membership”). If you would prefer to 
receive your newsletters by e-mail and/or web access, 
please notify Eric Holcomb. There is currently no dis-
count for this option. 

 

The NOR’WESTER 
Published Quarterly by the Pacific 
Northwest Numismatic Association 
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State of Oregon. 
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Puyallup Fair Thank-You! 
The 2012 Puyallup Fair is over and this year’s 

PNNA Hobby Hall display has been a great success.  
Display coordinator Rick Schulz reports thousands of 
visitors have stopped by the display, asked questions 
and played the penny game. There was hardly a time 
when kids of all ages weren’t hunched over trays of 
pennies and foreign coins searching for their birth year 
and a souvenir to take home from the Fair. 

This year’s display seemed to draw more interest 
than in years past. The theme this year was U.S. Coins 
Thru Time. Representative coins from every decade 
from the 1790s to today were spread out along a time 
line showing visitors how our coinage has changed. 
Visitors spent more time looking at the display and 
more questions were asked about what they saw. 

Rick would like to thank his team for their work 
developing and setting up this year’s display. He said if 
it wasn’t for the creativity and hard work of Kevin 
Charboneau, Ron Ahre and Brian Deren, this year’s 
display would not have been as successful as it was.  
He also wants to thank Kevin and Ron for their contri-
bution of numismatic pieces for the display. A special 
thanks goes to Dave Schmidt for loaning several key 
pieces that filled important periods in the timeline. 

Finally Rick would like to thank all the local club 
members from Everett, Washington to Salem, Oregon 
who volunteered their time to staff the display. Fifty-
one shifts had to be filled and the enthusiasm of the 
area’s local club members made this an easy task to 
accomplish. Any one who has ever signed up for a shift 
knows how much fun it is and are eager to do it again. 

Now is the time to start thinking about next year’s 
Fair. When you get your 2013 calendar block out Sep-
tember 6 to 22. Sometime next spring or summer Rick 
Schulz will be looking for volunteers! 

No volunteer is knowledgeable about all aspects of 
numismatics – if your question wasn’t answered or if 
you were unable to attend the Fair, please e-mail your 
question to info@pnna.org, and it will be directed to a 
local expert for a response. 
 
Exhibits at the 2012-2013 Conventions 

Now is the time to build your exhibits for next 
spring’s PNNA convention in Seattle (Tukwila). In 
addition to Portland, there are also opportunities to 
show exhibits at the Everett show (November) and the 
Boeing show (January); use these shows as proving 
grounds for your entries. Don’t forget that the best ex-
hibitor at the PNNA spring convention earns $200 to-
ward the expense of taking the winning exhibit to the 
ANA summer convention in the same year (the ANA 
will be in Chicago in 2013). 

Fall Convention Dates/Times/Info 
by Larry Gaye, General Chairman 

Well here we are again, the 8th Annual Willamette-
PNNA coin show is on track to open to the public, 
Sept. 29-30. This has been a very successful show in 
the Northwest thanks to the hard work of Scott and 
Lisa Loos as well as the entire Willamette Coin Club. 

The show will open to dealers on Friday, Sept. 28  
in the afternoon. Early Birders will also be allowed to 
enter when the dealers enter and may pick up their 
Early Bird Pass on Friday, which will cover the entire 
weekend. Setup and Early Bird entry will continue on 
Saturday morning at 8:00 AM. 

We hope to see all PNNA/Willamette members 
there to welcome their fellow collectors. 

Dealer set up: 

Friday, September 28, ?? - 6:00 PM. 

Saturday, September 29, 8:00 - 10:00 AM. 

Public entry: 

Saturday, September 29, 10:00 AM - 6:00 PM. 

Sunday, September 30, 10:00 AM - 4:00 PM. 

Other convention information: 

 See the PNNA website for a list of dealers. 

Admission is only $2.00 per day. 

 Please bring your collector exhibits even if you 
didn’t contact the WCC in advance (however, 
cases may be limited). PNNA chief judge Eric 
Holcomb will be available to consult, and there 
will be judged exhibit awards. 

ANA V.P. Walt Ostromecki is scheduled to con-
duct the popular YN treasure hunt. (See below.) 

 There will be free Boy Scout and Girl Scout 
clinics on Saturday. See the PNNA website for 
details, or visit http://collect3.com. 

An educational talk may be planned. 

 The hotel room block at the Lloyd Center 
DoubleTree may be sold out, but there are other 
hotels within a reasonable distance. 

 
PNNA-Willamette Fall Convention 
Young Numismatist/ANA Program 

In addition to scout clinics, there will also be a 
general public and youth and family activities table 
inside the show (sometimes known as the “WCC-
PNNA Kid’s Educational Zone”) which will provide 
youth, families and non-collectors with all sorts of 
FREE hobby information and educational materials. 
Plans also call for a FREE 10-stop youth numismatic 
“Treasure Hunt,” for both Saturday and Sunday.  
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PNNA gets OLDER!  75 coming up! 
And so the story goes for everything around us.  

Sometimes the ages aren’t kind, like the growing pot-
holes in our public highways. Or maybe we mature 
gracefully like a well-toned Morgan Dollar. I choose to 
think that the value of the PNNA has grown because of 
the wonderful general members and the leadership of 
the Board. May we forever grow and move forward. 

We are fortunate to be in an era where we can cele-
brate 75 years of numismatics and fellowship. The 
Board is conducting a search for design ideas for a 
medal to be produced commemorating the big event. A 
contest is planned to entice people to present artwork.  
This is still in the planning stages and we should have a 
fabulous prize for the design chosen. More will come 
in future issues of The Nor’wester. 

We are always looking for input from any member 
with comments and suggestions. Contact Ed Fischer at 
edoregon@comcast.net. Thank you. 
 
PNNA 2012 Literary Award for Best 
Club Newsletter 

The PNNA sponsors a new annual contest whereby 
local clubs can win awards for best club newsletter.  
Awards will be presented in April 2013, for the three 
best newsletters of 2012. 

Criteria for judging will be as follows: The submit-
ted newsletters will be judged on the basis of the over-
all quality of their content. Specific aspects that will be 
considered include layout, use of graphics, inclusion of 
informative articles by club members, specific contri-
butions by and for Y/Ns, and evidence of creativity, 
both in content and in methods of distribution. 

Clubs should submit a sample of three of their 
2012 club newsletters to the committee for evaluation. 
Please send entries to the attention of Danny Bisgaard, 
c/o Skip Caldwell, PO Box 2051, Salem, OR 97308.  
Electronic newsletters can be submitted to 
d.bisgaard@comcast.net. Deadline is Feb. 1, 2013. 

Awards will be $100 for first (club to receive a 
plaque and PNNA perpetual plaque), and certificates 
for second and third. 

We look forward to see what the local clubs are 
doing in getting the word out about their club’s activi-
ties, and articles that help educate all of us. 
 
Penny Press 

The PNNA is currently in the final stages of their 
acquisition of a penny press - a hand crank machine 
used to squish (elongate) pennies into souvenirs.  
A machine has been selected and we are currently in 
the process of developing four different dies. 

Once it is up and operational the penny press will 
be featured at all PNNA functions including the spring 
convention, the Puyallup Fair and the joint PNNA/
Willamette show in the fall. Though a lot of procedures 
still need to be worked out, it is expected that PNNA 
member clubs will also have access to the machine.  
Local clubs will likely have to pay for their own die(s) 
but the cost per die appears quite reasonable. 

Watch this space and the PNNA website for more 
information about this exciting new PNNA benefit. 
 
Road Warrior by Ed Fischer 

This last quarter has been full of PNNA road trips 
to many of the member clubs in the Willamette Valley.  
And now, as I write this, am planning to reconnoiter to 
our members north of the U.S. border. Hope they let 
me across and back without too serious of a search. 

The “Salem contingent” of Danny Bisgaard, John 
Brown and I make the rounds to several clubs each 
month. We often drag along James Free, the president 
of the Salem Numismatic Society for additional gas 
money. Every club has its own flavor and direction. 

In Salem we try to include some educational seg-
ments between the raffles, membership drawings and 
auction. We are almost growing out of our current 
meeting room. I enjoy the Willamette Coin Club meet-
ings because I add to my knowledge of ancients and 
foreign every month. The variety in their raffle always 
stretches my mind. Recently the Mid Valley Coin Club 
and the Corvallis Coin Club merged producing a group 
of forward thinking folks working on growing their 
club and having some fun. On a past trip Gerald Wil-
liams was presented with an award from PNNA for his 
display at the Tukwila show last April. Their auction 
lots always include some great variety. Dallas/
Monmouth Coin Club has done some moving around 
over last few years, but seems to have found a good 
home at the Monmouth Senior Center. I always look 
forward to the next interactive “Bill and Don Show” 
and auction. My goal, in the near future, is to get out to 
Bend, McMinnville and Springfield very soon. 

A trip to North Shore Numismatic Society and 
Seattle Numismatic Society capped my road trip. I was 
in the area for some volunteer work at the Puyallup 
Fair and this seemed like a logical extension. NSNS 
asked me to speak on behalf of PNNA. Well, actually I 
am in search of ways for PNNA to serve them. And 
I’m excited in seeing a big city club like Seattle run 
their meeting. 

Watch out folks because I may appear at your next 
meeting. If not I, then one of your other PNNA Board 
members may step up. We are here to serve you and 
assist in the success of the numismatic hobby. Hope to 
see you at the PNNA/Willamette show in Portland! 
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ANA Convention, August 7-11, 2012 in Philadelphia, PA 
See ANA coverage of the convention at http://

www.worldsfairofmoney.com/live-coverage.aspx. 
 
Thank You ANA WFOM Philadelphia 
2012 

Report by John and Nancy Wilson. 

The American Numismatic Association (ANA) 
World's Fair of Money (WFOM) Convention held in 
Philadelphia, PA at the Pennsylvania Convention Cen-
ter, on August 7 – 11, 2012 was highly successful in 
activity, public attendance and the size of the bourse. 
We have to go back to the ANA conventions in Phila-
delphia 2000, and Chicago 1991 to find comparable 
attendance. From the opening ceremonies to the close 
of the show on Saturday, bourse dealers appeared to be 
kept busy with customers. 

EVERYTHING in regards to the show appeared to 
be outstanding and MS-70. The convention had a large 
and busy bourse, a mega Stack’s Bowers auction, ex-
cellent exhibits (including the Museum Showcase) and 
educational programs, Sponsor’s and Patrons, top notch 
PPI security, exceptional tours and banquets, YN and 
Boy Scout activities, coin club tables and meetings, 
World Mints and Bureau’s, eBay table, souvenirs in-
cluding an elongated rolling machine (TEC Booth), a 
great Official Program, terrific media coverage and PR 
work, the Numismatic Press including Numismatic 
News, Coin World and COINage, and all the grading 
services. Thank you to the 43rd Treasurer of the U.S., 
Rosa “Rosie” Gumataotao Rios for attending the con-
vention and signing autographs. We consider her the 
best Treasurer of the U.S. since Mary Ellen Withrow. 
She is a true friend of all coin collectors. Thanks to all 
the aforementioned for their hard work and dedication. 

Thanks also to General Chairman Kerry Wetter-
strom, his committee and the host Red Rose Coin Club 
volunteers and members (wearing red ANA shirts). 
Kudos’ to ANA Executive Director Jeff Shevlin, Con-
vention Director Rhonda Scurek and the entire ANA 
staff, President Tom Hallenbeck and the Board along 
with the National Volunteers. Thanks again to every-
one for their many contributions who helped to make 
this a highly successful convention. We hope to see 
you at one of the next three ANA coin conventions: 
ANA NMS Dallas, TX, October 18-20, 2012; NMS 
New Orleans, LA, May 9-11, 2013; and WFOM Chi-
cago, IL, August 13-17, 2013. 

Yours in Numismatics, John and Nancy Wilson, 
ANA National Volunteers. 

ANA Membership Director Cary Hardy (left) and 
Rep Program National Coordinator Oded Paz (right) 
at the ANA Club Representatives meeting at the 2012 
Philadelphia convention.  

Other clubs reps at the Philadelphia meeting. 
 
Past Convention Reports 

Past ANA convention reports can be found at: 

http://www.pnna.org/ana/ana_conv.html. 

Past PNNA convention reports can be found at: 

h t t p : / / w w w . p n n a . o r g / c o n v e n t i o n /
convention_reports_spring.html  and 

h t t p : / / w w w . p n n a . o r g / c o n v e n t i o n /
convention_fall.html. 

Tom Sheehan is buying!! 

Tom is interested in buying 
Washington State Nationals. 

CASH PAID!! 

Life Member ANA, ANS, SPMC and PNNA 
P.O. Box 1477, Edmonds, WA  98020  

Phone — 206-949-COIN(2646) 
(If Tom is out please leave name and phone number.) 

E-mail — ThomasSheehan@msn.com 
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PNNA Board Meeting Minutes 
28 July 2012, Portland, Oregon 
Members in Attendance: Danny Bisgaard, President; 
Lisa Loos, Past President; James Reinders, Vice Presi-
dent; Michael Labosier, Secretary; Scott Loos, Treas-
urer; John Brown, Director; Ed Fischer, Director; Rick 
Schulz, Director. 

Members Absent:  Mark Gruner, Director; William  
McKivor, Director; Gawain O’Connor, Director; Dale 
Reubish, Director; Dennis Stevens, Director; Jesse Tor-
res, Director; Dan Vornbrock, Director. 

Guests in Attendance: None.  

The board meeting was called to order by President 
Danny Bisgaard shortly after 1:00 p.m. Danny wel-
comed the new board to its first meeting since the April 
election. 

Secretary’s Report: Mike Labosier called for any 
changes or corrections to the minutes of the April 14, 
2012 board meeting as published on the PNNA web-
site. The minutes were approved as published (Lisa/ 
John). Mike then reported on club correspondence, 
which included an online donation referral opportunity 
and various notices from the ANA. The PNNA is gen-
erally not interested in online linkages, and in the fu-
ture Mike will forward any such solicitations to Danny, 
James and Scott. Unless any of the officers show an 
interest, these opportunities will not be brought to the 
board. Also, as most or all of the PNNA board mem-
bers are also ANA members, Mike will not forward 
ANA notices to the board members. 

Treasurer’s Report: Scott Loos reviewed the PNNA’s 
2012 financial results through June. Revenues for the 6 
month period totaled $28,488, with $23,615 of that 
attributable to convention income. Year-to-date ex-
penses through June were $37,250. Convention ex-
penses account for $28,793 of the total, including some 
pre-paid costs for the 2013 convention. The Associa-
tion held cash of $74,575 at June 30, mostly invested in 
money market accounts. Fund balances included 
$63,083 held in the general fund, $3,730 in the life 
member fund, and $7,762 in the Bob Everett Memorial 
fund. The Treasurer’s report was accepted by the board 
(James/ Rick). 

The board briefly discussed updating the signature card 
on the PNNA checking account for the new officers. 
Given the difficulty of making these changes with the 
banks’ stringent procedures and the geographic spread 
of the officers in two states, the board decided not to 
make changes at this time. 

Committee Reports: 

Convention –Mike presented an overview of planning 
underway for the 2013 Tukwila convention and noted 
several areas where more help will be needed. Mike 
committed to provide Danny and Scott with a detailed 
plan for the convention by the end of August, identify-
ing specific areas of responsibility needing further sup-
port. Danny expressed his expectation that there be 
more involvement by board members and club mem-
bers in planning and running the convention. Scott re-
ported on plans for the September 2012 Portland 
PNNA show and on coordination efforts with the co-
sponsoring Willamette club. Lastly, Scott provided a 
summary of the 2012 Tukwila Convention’s financial 
results, reporting net proceeds of $7,957. The PNNA’s 
profit has been dropping on this event as costs have 
risen over the past few years. As a result, table fees will 
increase for the 2013 convention and the convention 
committee will continue to look for ways to keep costs 
in line. 

Exhibit – Danny gave a brief report in Dan’s absence. 
Good exhibits have been presented at both the spring 
and fall conventions, and continuing efforts will be 
needed to publicize the opportunities for upcoming 
shows and to plan and coordinate the exhibit and judg-
ing activities. 

Membership – Dennis was unable to attend, so Danny 
discussed the current membership application/ benefits 
flyer and updates needed. Lisa will serve as the new 
chairperson for this committee. 

Outreach – James will continue to focus his efforts on 
scouting initiatives and running the scout clinics at the 
conventions. James noted that he is looking for a Girl 
Scouts contact in the Seattle area to coordinate activi-
ties there. Jesse (not present) has agreed to continue to 
run the YN program at the spring convention. Rick 
reported that sign-ups are going well for the PNNA 
presence at the Puyallup Fair. Rick plans some new 
displays for the Fair and may have a penny squishing 
machine available by then for visitors to make souve-
nirs if the PNNA decides to proceed with that initiative. 
The club representative program has stalled, but Rick 
will resume efforts in the coming months. Rick led a 
broader discussion of outreach focus, including both 
appeals to YNs and adult prospects. 

Education – Scott expects the ANA to be more open to 
educational offerings under its new leadership, and will 
discuss possibilities with Jeff Shevlin at the upcoming 
ANA convention. Scott is also exploring the idea of a 
local seminar run without ANA involvement, possibly 
co-sponsored with the Willamette club. 
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Territorial Scope of Organization – Danny led a dis-
cussion of the PNNA’s geographic scope and of the 
value of membership for those outside the Western 
Washington / Western Oregon areas. The show calen-
dar benefits clubs in other areas, but otherwise PNNA 
involvement beyond the metropolitan regions west of 
the Cascades is currently minimal. 

Membership Increase – Danny reviewed the current 
membership statistics and pointed out the opportunity 
to reach out both to prospective YN and adult mem-
bers. PNNA membership has been rather flat, and the 
association would benefit from the ideas and involve-
ment of new members. 

Voting Participation – Danny noted that only 22% of 
the ballots were returned in this year’s election. Having 
no contested positions was undoubtedly a factor. A 
brief discussion followed concerning how to generate 
more interest in the next election. 

Rachel Irish resignation – Danny announced that Ra-
chel Irish was resigning her paid role of membership 
record keeper / dues collector. Eric Holcomb has 
agreed to take on those duties, and the board assented 
to retaining Eric’s services. 

There being no further business, the meeting was ad-
journed at 3:50 p.m. 

The next meeting of the PNNA board will be on Satur-
day, Sept. 29 at 6:00 p.m. in Portland, Oregon at the 
annual PNNA-Willamette Coin Club Fall Convention 
and Coin Show. 

Michael Labosier, Secretary, Recording. 

Elections – Bill was unable to attend. Danny com-
mented on the recent election and noted that Bill’s idea 
to include candidate biographies in the ballot package 
for the past two elections was a good innovation. 
Danny reminded the current board members to always 
be alert for others who may be interested in serving on 
the board, and suggested that members find opportuni-
ties to explain what the board does to those who may 
be interested. 

Publications – In Dale’s absence, Danny reported that 
Dale is keeping the show calendar current. 

Awards/Scholarships – Danny noted that this will be 
the first year for the PNNA’s new literary award. As a 
follow-up to the annual awards presentation in April, 
Danny announced that the YN Summer Seminar schol-
arship winner had also received an ANA scholarship, 
so the PNNA YN scholarship was unused this year. 

Old Business: 

By-Laws Review – Danny commented on the recent 
updates to the by-laws, all of which were approved by 
vote of the members. 

Branding / New Logo – Danny reviewed ideas dis-
cussed in the past several board meetings for a new 
PNNA logo. The current logo dates back to 1940, and 
Danny suggested that a new logo be considered in con-
junction with the association’s 75-year anniversary in 
2015. A PNNA commemorative medal may also be 
issued to mark the anniversary. The board was suppor-
tive of holding contests for both the logo and possible 
medal design, with prizes for the first, second, and third 
choice selections. A Celebration committee for the 
PNNA’s 75th birthday was formed (Ed, Lisa, James, 
and John) to work on plans. 

Penny-Squishing Machine – Rick will look into this 
further, and possibly have a machine available for use 
at the Puyallup Fair if the board is supportive. 

Membership Kiosk – The idea of creating a member-
ship kiosk for display at shows has been difficult to 
accomplish, and after some discussion the board con-
sensus favored dropping further work on this and in-
stead focusing on the tri-fold membership flyer as the 
primary means of promoting the benefits of member-
ship. 

New Business: 

Volunteer Involvement – Danny called for more par-
ticipation from the board members, particularly in 
meeting staffing needs at the conventions and in sub-
mitting articles for publication in The Nor’wester. 

Deadline for submission of material for 1st Quarter 
2013 Nor’wester:  December 15, 2012. 

Please send ad copy to Eric Holcomb (e-mail Eric 
@Holcomb.com), and payment to PNNA treasurer 
Scott Loos. Call Eric (541-647-1021) for information. 

Advertising rates (per regular/convention issue) are: 
$4.00/$5.00 (1 column inch; no oversized text) 
$7.50/$10.00 (1/8-page; business card) 
$10.00/$12.50 (1/6-page) 
$15.00/$18.00 (1/4-page) 
$25.00/$30.00 (1/2-page) 
$45.00/$50.00 (full page) 

Web advertising rates (per year on www.pnna.org): 
1-line web site listing — Free to members 
$10.00 (sponsor page ad; business card size) 

See the new PNNA news blog at: 
http://www.pnna.org/blog/  

See the PNNA officers list at: 
http://www.pnna.org/officers/officers.html 
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DEC 9 FENWICK STAMP & COIN SHOW, Holiday 
Inn, 1 South Grady Way, Renton, WA 
DEC 9 (9AM-Noon) NORTHWEST TOKEN & 
MEDAL SOCIETY, King Oscar Motel, 8820 So. 
Hosmer, Tacoma, WA 

2013 

JAN 5-6 GREATER TACOMA COIN SHOW, King 
Oscar Convention Center, 88th & So. Hosmer, 
Tacoma, WA 
JAN 10-13 FLORIDA UNITED NUMIS. (FUN) 
58TH ANNUAL CONVENTION, Orange County 
Convention Center, Orlando, FL   
JAN 10-13 New York International Numismatic 
Convention, Waldorf Astoria Hotel, 301 Park Avenue, 
New York City, NY  
JAN 13 COIN AND CURRENCY SHOW, Clackamas 
Banquet Center, 15815 SE 82nd Dr, Clackamas, OR 
JAN 19-20 BOEING EMPLOYEES’ COIN CLUB 
SHOW, Kent Commons, 525 4th Ave. N, Kent, WA 
JAN 20 (tentative) North Shore Numismatic Soc. 
Oakridge Stamp & Coin Fair, Oakridge Auditorium, 
41st & Cambie, Vancouver, BC 
JAN 25-27 SAN JOSE COIN CLUB SHOW, 
DoubleTree Hotel Bayshore Ballroom, 2050 Gateway 
Place, San Jose, CA   
JAN 26 (tentative) OLYMPIA COIN CLUB SHOW, 
VFW Hall, 2902 Martin Way, Olympia, WA 
FEB 7-9 LONG BEACH COIN, STAMP & 
COLLECTIBLES EXPO, Long Beach, CA  
FEB TBD (9AM-Noon) NORTHWEST TOKEN & 
MEDAL SOCIETY, King Oscar Motel, 8820 So. 
Hosmer, Tacoma, WA 
FEB 9 (tentative) KIRKLAND-EASTSIDE COIN & 
CURRENCY SHOW, Kirkland Baymont Inn, 12223 
NE 116th St, Kirkland, WA 
FEB 9-10 OCEAN SHORES ANTIQUE & 
COLLECTIBLE SHOW, Ocean Shores, WA 
FEB 10 FENWICK STAMP & COIN SHOW, 
Holiday Inn, 1 South Grady Way, Renton, WA  
FEB 16 KENT VALLEY COIN SHOW, Kent 
Commons, 525 4th Ave. N, Kent, WA 

FEB 16-17 (tentative) 
MCMINNVILLE COIN 
CLUB SHOW, Chinook 
Winds Casino, 1777 
NW 44th, Lincoln City, 
OR  
FEB 23-24 (tentative) 
53RD ANNUAL 
COEUR d’ALENE 
COIN CLUB SHOW, 
Kootenai County 
Fairgrounds, Coeur 
d’Alene, ID 

To list a coin show contact Eric Holcomb, 
Eric@Holcomb.com, phone 541-647-1021. 
Highlighted shows and events are PNNA, ANA or 
RCNA sponsored or co-sponsored. Shows will 
occasionally be subject to changes or cancellations. 

2012 
SEP 29-30 (Setup Sep 28) PNNA-Willamette Coin 
Club 8th Annual Fall Convention & Coin Show, 
DoubleTree Lloyd Center Hotel, 1000 NE 
Multnomah Street, Portland, OR   
OCT 13 KENT VALLEY COIN SHOW, Kent 
Commons, 525 4th Ave. N, Kent, WA  
OCT 14 FENWICK STAMP & COIN SHOW, 
Holiday Inn, 1 South Grady Way, Renton, WA  
OCT 18-20 ANA Fall National Money Show™, 
Dallas Convention Center, Dallas, TX 
OCT 20-21 TRI-CITY COIN CLUB SHOW, 
Hampton Inn, 486 Bradley Blvd., Richland, WA 
OCT 26-28 DENVER COIN EXPO, National Western 
Complex, I-70 & Brighton, Denver, CO   
OCT 27-28 Vancouver Island’s Most Amazing 
Collectable Show, Pearkes Field House, Tillicum 
Mall, 3100 Tillicum Road, Victoria, BC   
OCT 27-28 INLAND EMPIRE COIN CLUB’S FALL 
COIN, CARD & STAMP SHOW, Center Place, 2426 
N Discovery Place, Spokane Valley, WA  
NOV 3 KIRKLAND-EASTSIDE COIN, CURRENCY 
& BULLION SHOW, Kirkland Baymont Inn, 12223 
NE 116th St, Kirkland, WA 
NOV 10 King County Coin Club Show, Tukwila 
Community Center, 12424 42nd Ave. S, Tukwila, WA 
NOV 17-18 EVERETT COIN CLUB 50th Show! Fall 
Coin & Stamp Show, Beautiful Savior Lutheran 
Church, 12810 35th Ave SE, Everett, WA  
NOV 18 North Shore Numismatic Soc. Oakridge 
Stamp & Coin Fair, Oakridge Auditorium, 41st & 
Cambie, Vancouver, BC 
NOV 24-25 THE HOLIDAY COIN SHOW, King 
Oscar Convention Center, 88th & So. Hosmer, 
Tacoma, WA 
DEC 1-2 SALEM COIN, STAMP and POSTCARD 
SHOW, Oregon State Fairgrounds, I-5 Exit 256, 
Columbia Hall, 2330 
17th St. NE, Salem, OR 
DEC 6-8 SO-CAL 
COIN, CURRENCY & 
JEWELRY SHOW, 
Ontario Convention 
Center, Ontario, CA 
DEC 8 KENT VALLEY 
COIN SHOW, Kent 
Commons, 525 4th Ave. 
N, Kent, WA 

COIN SHOW and EVENT CALENDAR 



The Nor’wester  —  Fourth Quarter 2012 8 
 

 

SEPTEMBER 29-30 (Setup September 28) 

PNNA-Willamette Coin Club 

8th Annual Fall Convention & Coin Show 

DoubleTree Lloyd Center Hotel 

1000 NE Multnomah Street 

Portland, OR 

APRIL 12-14, 2013 

PACIFIC NORTHWEST NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION 

CONVENTION (64th Annual) 

Tukwila Community Center 

12424 42nd Ave. So. 

Tukwila, WA 

Info: Michael Labosier, pnnasecretary@gmail.com 


